## **OELWEIN FIRE FIGHTERS FOUNDATION**



July 10, 2024

Mayor & City Council Members,

The Oelwein Fire Fighters Foundation 501(c)3 has planned to work with the Muscular Dystrophy Association and host a local 'FILL THE BOOT' campaign. Plans are to take voluntary contributions at the corner of First Avenue and Charles Street on Friday evening August 23, 2024 from 6:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. and again on Saturday August 24, 2024 from 9:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. The MDA will provide insurance coverage for the firefighters and all participants will follow the MDA Fill The Boot safety policy.

We would like to have your permission to host the MDA Boot Drive on the dates listed above and have permission to utilize one Oelwein Fire Department vehicle for visual reference only. We will ensure that our campaign efforts do not impede the flow of traffic in this area.

We appreciate your consideration and thank you for your cooperation as in the past years. Please contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Matt Weber President

Oelwein Fire Fighters Foundation

Muscular Dystrophy 'Boot Drive' Campaign Coordinator